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IN MEMORIAM: JOHN T. MILLER, JR. 

 John T. Miller, Jr., passed away on June 8, 2019.  A remarkable man, he 
served as President of the EBA during 1990-1991 and was a leader throughout his 
career in the organization, as well as in the American Bar Association and many 
other organizations. 

John was born in Waterbury, Connecticut.  He graduated from Clark Univer-
sity (A.B. with high honors 1944).  He served with the U.S. Army in World War 
II (1943-1946) during which time he also attended Purdue University, North Car-
olina State College, and Ball State University.  John participated in the invasion 
of Okinawa as an officer in the Corps of Engineers and was awarded the Bronze 
Star for exposing himself to enemy fire to rescue a wounded soldier.  He also 
served as an Intelligence Officer, Staff, at The Engineer School in Fort Belvoir, 
Virginia (1948-1949). 

John graduated from the law school at Georgetown University (J.D. 1948), 
and went on to earn a doctorate in law from the University of Geneva, Switzerland 
(Doctor en Droit 1951).  

John initiated his solo practice in 1962, which involved complex matters be-
fore the Federal Power Commission and its successor, the Federal Energy Regu-
latory Commission.  He was a member of the Connecticut Bar (1949 - inactive) 
and the District of Columbia Bar (1950); Supreme Court of the United States 
(1952); United States Court of Claims; several United States Courts of Appeals 
(2d, 3d, 5th, 10th, 11th and DC); and is a former member of the Panel of Arbitra-
tors of the American Arbitration Association. 

John served as an Adjunct Professor of Law at Georgetown University Law 
Center, where he taught courses in Trade Regulation, Corporation Problems, An-
titrust Law, International Law, Energy Law Problems Seminar, and Deregulated 
Natural Gas and Electric Industries Seminar (1959-2009).  He also served as As-
sociate Director of the Institute for International and Foreign Trade Law of 
Georgetown University (1962-1968), and was a Faculty Member of the National 
Judicial College, Reno, Nevada (1974-1983). 

John also served as Chairman of the American Bar Association’s Section of 
Administrative Law (1972-1973), President of the Prettyman-Leventhal American 
Inn of Court (1995-1996), the ABA’s House of Delegates (1991-1993), the Panel 
on the Future of the International Court of Justice, and the American Society of 
International Law. 

A recognized leader in his field, John received recognition in multiple publi-
cations, including Who's Who in America, Who's Who in American Law, Who's 
Who in the World, Who's Who in the East; "Best Lawyers in Washington," Wash-
ingtonian, February 1997.  John testified before the US Congress on several occa-
sions.  He also served on briefs to the Supreme Court of the United States, in one 
case obtaining a reversal on the merits of his brief without oral argument.  

John resided in Washington, DC from 1952 until 2013, when he moved to 
Arlington, Virginia.  John is survived by his nine children: Kent, Lauren, Clare, 
Miriam, Michael, Sheila, Lisa, Colin and Margaret; 14 grandchildren: Benjamin,  
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Jennifer, Jason, Nathaniel, Kristin, Jessica, Caitlin, Alexandra, Phoebe, Ian, Mad-
eleine, Annemarie, Becket and Johnpaul; and four great-grandchildren: Calvin, 
Caroline, Leon and Leo. 


